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AGENDA
5:15 − 5:20 pm INTRODUCTION & WELCOME

EISENHOWER CONFERENCE ROOM

MG James Boozer, USA (Ret)
Executive Vice President, NDIA

5:20 − 6:10 pm KEYNOTE SPEAKER
Congressman Rob Wittman
U.S. Representative, R-VA 1st District

6:10 − 6:25 pm PRESENTATION OF SMITH-TURNER  
EXPEDITIONARY OPERATIONS AWARD
RADM Sinclair Harris, USN (Ret)
Director, Business Development for Navy/Marine Corps, LMI 
Chair, Expeditionary Warfare Division, NDIA

Col Jim Strock, USMC (Ret)
Jim Strock Consulting, LLC 
Vice Chair, Expeditionary Warfare Division, NDIA

6:25 − 6:30 pm CLOSING REMARKS & FINAL THOUGHTS

NDIA has a policy of strict compliance with federal and state antitrust laws. The antitrust laws 
prohibit competitors from engaging in actions that could result in an unreasonable restraint of trade. 
Consequently, NDIA members must avoid discussing certain topics when they are together at formal 
association membership, board, committee, and other meetings and in informal contacts with other 
industry members: prices, fees, rates, profit margins, or other terms or conditions of sale (including 
allowances, credit terms, and warranties); allocation of markets or customers or division of territories; 
or refusals to deal with or boycotts of suppliers, customers or other third parties, or topics that may 
lead participants not to deal with a particular supplier, customer or third party.
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BIOGRAPHY
CONGRESSMAN ROB WITTMAN
U.S. Representative, R-VA 1st District

Rob Wittman was first elected to serve the First Congressional District 
of Virginia—America’s First District—in December of 2007. He was 
re-elected for his sixth full term in the House of Representatives in 
November 2018. For more than 20 years, Rob has served in several 
levels of government, from Montross Town Council to United States 

Congress. Rob won his first campaign for public office in 1986 when he was elected to 
the Montross Town Council, where he served for 10 years, four of them as Mayor. In 1995, 
Rob was elected to the Westmoreland County Board of Supervisors and was elected its 
Chairman in 2003. In 2005, voters in the 99th Legislative District elected Rob to the Virginia 
House of Delegates, where he served until he was elected to the United States House of 
Representatives in 2007.

In the U.S. Congress, Rob serves on the House Armed Services Committee and the 
Committee on Natural Resources, where he is well positioned to represent the needs of 
Virginia’s First District. He has quickly earned a reputation for being an advocate for our men 
and women in uniform whilie being a champion of the Chesapeake Bay. 

On the Armed Services Committee, Rob serves as Ranking Member of the Seapower and 
Projection Forces Subcommittee. In addition, as Co-Chair of the Congressional Shipbuilding 
Caucus, he is a staunch advocate for a robust Naval fleet and a healthy domestic shipbuilding 
industry. Rob also served as Chairman of the U.S. Naval Academy’s Board of Visitors 
for nine years.

As a member of the House Committee on Natural Resources, Rob brings his professional 
expertise in water quality, fisheries, and other natural resource issues. He is a champion of 
the Chesapeake Bay—for its environmental and economic attributes—and has introduced 
legislation that will increase the accountability and effectiveness of cleaning up the Bay. He 
serves as co-chair of the Chesapeake Bay Watershed Caucus, which brings Bay issues into 
focus for Members of Congress.

Prior to his election to Congress, Rob spent 26 years working in state government, most 
recently as Field Director for the Virginia Health Department’s Division of Shellfish Sanitation. 
Earlier, he worked for many years as an environmental health specialist for local health 
departments in Virginia’s Northern Neck and Middle Peninsula regions.

He holds a PhD in Public Policy and Administration from Virginia Commonwealth University, a 
Master of Public Health degree in Health Policy and Administration from the University of North 
Carolina, and a Bachelor of Science degree in Biology from Virginia Tech.



SMITH-TURNER  
EXPEDITIONARY  
OPERATIONS AWARD
The Smith-Turner Expeditionary Operations Award 
is named after two of the foremost practitioners of 
Expeditionary Warfare during WWII: General Holland 
M. Smith, USMC, and Admiral Richmond K. Turner, 
USN. It is awarded to individuals who have provided 
momentous leadership, contributed significant 
guidance and decisions, and undertaken substantial 
actions resulting in improved national expeditionary 
warfare capability.

The achievements for which this award are 
to be considered must:

• Align with the mission of the Expeditionary Warfare 
   Division to serve as the focal point and 
   coordinating element within NDIA for the 
   identification, study, and resolution of 
   expeditionary warfare and force protection issues 
   in the littoral regions of the world impacting the 
   strength of the national defense industrial base 
   and the armed services.

• Be considered through the EWD activities in the 
   following committees: industry; amphibious 
   warfare; littoral and mine warfare; expeditionary 
   unmanned vehicles; C4I in the littorals; sea 
   basing and sustainment; and force protection 
   anti-terrorism.

• Demonstrate significant contributions that led 
   to the strengthening of our national security by 
   developing, procuring, or supporting Expeditionary 
   Warfare Operations, or by enabling critical 
   technologies and strategic thinking that 
   contribute the same.


